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President's Message 
 

2012 has come to a close and I take this opportunity to wish one and all a very  
prosperous New Year 2013. May Ahura Mazda bestow upon us his choicest blessings 
and keep us safe, healthy and happy with our loved ones. 
 
I wish to thank our Board of Directors for their dedication and hard work through the 
second half of the year. Having enjoyed the privilege of being on the previous board 
as well, I also thank the previous Board for their contribution to our community. My 
sincere thanks go out to all Committee chairs and their team of volunteers that have 
helped out in various activities throughout the year. And, my sincere thanks to all of 
families that have sacrificed their time and resources to ensure that all of our events 
run smoothly and with much success. 
 
I wish to thank our Mobeds for their contribution and sacrifices throughout the year 
performing religious ceremonies as and when the community needed it. Albeit ably 
assisted by our band of Mobeds, it is Nozer Kotwal who almost single-handedly  
organizes our Muktad, Ghambars, and funeral ceremonies and I personally extend my 
thanks to him. 
 
As we look forward to 2013, we have targeted the Dadgah Room Project as a priority. 
There are numerous factors being taken into consideration, in particular the Building 
Code regulations and the related costs, and our goal is to get the property back in 
shape by Navroze Day in March. We will keep you updated through the OZCF website 
on the direction that we are heading and the progress thereof. 
 
Our Entertainment Committee chair, Havovi Bharda and her team deserve hearty  
congratulations for several events beginning with the super success of the Food Fair 
(Jamva Chaloji). The positive feedback and multiple requests for an encore will see 
our members, their friends and colleagues, once again indulge in Parsi gastronomic 
delights in March 2013.  
 
Children’s Christmas Party was a smashing success, the kids had a great time and 
more so, it was an excellent value for money. As Havovi says “ We have now set a 
very high standard for our Christmas parties for kids and need to make it bigger and 
better next year”.Talking about repeat performances, with the success of the  
University Fair held on November 18, our Education and Lecture Committee in  
conjunction with our Youth Committee is already planning a similar event in the early 
Fall next year. This year, over 25 Universities were represented offering much needed 
guidance to our members -students and parents alike, opening a way forward for our 
youngsters wishing to enroll. Chair persons Jennifer Kapadia and Zenia Kolah and 
their team organized a stellar function.                                               
         Cont. on Page 6 
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Newsletter Committee—Contact Info. 
Please email all submissions for the next issue no 

later than February 1, 2013 to:    
ozcf.newsletter2012@gmail.com 

ZRCC Contact Information 
 

Prayer Room Access    
Nozer Kotwal   905-820 0461   

nozerk@yahoo.com        
Hall Rentals  

Cyrus Gazdar   647-294 6462      
cygazdar@yahoo.ca 

Facility Management    
Khushnuma Doctor   647-285-3717 

kbdoctor@rogers.com 
 ZRCC Coordinator    
Armaity Anandasagar   

905-271 0366 armaity@rogers.com 
President OZCF    

Firdosh Bulsara,     905-824-7692 ] 
   firdosh@myescapades.ca  

OZCF MAILING ADDRESS:  
4244 Taffey Crescent, Mississauga, Ontario L5L 2J2   

 ZRCC PROPERTY ADDRESS:  
1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. E, Oakville, Ontario, L6H 7B3   

Need a Mobed? 
 

Our Mobeds are available to help in times of 
need to offer their guidance and services to 
the OZCF community.  Here is a list of  
contacts: 
Ervad Firdosh Bulsara  (905) 824-7692   
Ervad Xerxes Bamji      (905) 702-1034  
Ervad Jal Panthaky       (905) 568-4946  
Ervad Kobad Zarolia     (647) 887-9213  
Ervad Nozer Kotwal      (905) 820-0461 
 

If you have difficulty contacting a Mobed, please 

contact a Board Member. 

Photo Credit: Courtesy of Wikipedia, a Haft Sen Table as seen at Laleh Hotel, Tehran 
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YOUTH NEWS AND EVENTS 
 

There is a lot going on with the OZCF Youth Committee—who continue to be one of the most active groups 
in our association!  Just look what they have accomplished:  
 

THE FALL HIKE:  On October 24, 2012 the Youth 
Committee organized the 2nd Fall Hike to Kelso 
Conservation Area in  
Milton. There were quite a 
few new faces who came 
from Toronto and  
Markham to join this year's 
event. Everyone enjoyed 
the fall colours as well the 
scenic view from Kelso. 
Due to demand from a few 
hikers, the Youth  
Committee will be  

organizing another hike in January 2013. Stay posted on the date, time and venue 
of this upcoming event by either sending us an email message or by joining the 
group's Facebook page "Young Zoroastrians in Ontario".  
 

YOUTH MENTORSHIP PROGRAM 
 

The OZCF Youth Committee launched new Career Mentorship Program for our Youth on November 18th, 2012 during the 
University Fair. The Youth Mentorship Program will help match local Youth with career Mentors from the community.  
 
The Youth Committee (YC) invites Youth (14-24) to register for this program. If you (or your child) would like to be matched 
with a Career Mentor, please email us at youth.ozcf@gmail.com and we will be happy to email you the form. 
The YC is also actively seeking Career Mentors of various ages (25+) and experience levels in the following areas:  
Educa-tion / Teaching, Engineering / IT / Architecture, Finance / Accounting / Investing / Insurance / Real Estate, Medicine / 
Life Sciences, Sales / Marketing / Advertising / General Management / Consulting, & Small Business / Entrepreneurship.  
If you you’d like to Mentor in one of the above areas (or any other), please email us at youth.ozcf@gmail.com and a form will 
be sent out to you.  A few enthusiastic students  have already signed up as mentees and mentors.  
 

COLLEGE FAIR  
 

The Education Committee, along with the Youth Committee, organized a University and College Fair for high school students 
at the ZRCC on November 18, 2012. Students ranging from grades 8-12 and their parents were in attendance and went 
around from table to table to collect information about various Ontario universities and colleges.  
 
Many young and enthusiastic Zoroastrian and Non-Zoroastrian university and college students, past and current, came out 
to represent their schools and share their experiences. Admissions brochures for over 25 Ontario university and college were 
available, and the event was privileged enough to have student representatives for over 20 of these institutions, as well as 
two official recruitment officers Mr.Ravinder Dhaimrait from UOIT and Ms. Ashley Evans from Centennial College.   

 
The Education committee and the Youth Committee 
would like to thank the following student  
representatives for volunteering their time and efforts: 
Armaity Homavazir, Nasha Mavalvala, Sonya  
Anklesaria and Tanaz Asli (University of Toronto), 
Dinshaw Bharucha and Nousheen Bastani 
(University of Toronto-Scarborough campus), Natalia 
Kola (University of Toronto in Mississauga), Jennifer 
Kapadia (York University), Friya Bastani (York  
University-Glendon Campus), Farzana Panthaky,  
Natasha Kharwanwala and Saleena Irani (McMaster), 

Danesh Rohinton, Tanya Daroga and Zenia Tarapore (Laurier University), Farhan  
Panthaki and Rayomand Patel (University of Water-
loo), Tanya Patel (University of Ontario Institute of 
Technology), Nurelle Mehta (Brock University), 
Zeenia Aga (Queens University), Yashaan  
Mavalvala (Western University), Aliya Thawer 
(Carleton University and Ryerson University) Cyra 
Aga and Vaspan Gutta (Sheridan College),  
Natasha Khursigara (George Brown College and  
Humber College), Zeenia Kola (Humber College) 
and Anahita Katila and Azamin Udwadia 
(volunteers).  

mailto: youth.ozcf@gmail.com
mailto:youth.ozcf@gmail.com
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Join us at Young Zoroastrians In Ontario   

 

MILESTONES 
 

BIRTHS 
Ashton Kalra, a baby boy to Teenaz and Vikas Kalra, brother to Aiden, grandson to Kety & Vispi Patel (Toronto) and Achla &  
Avinash Kalra (Mississauga), on October 30th, 2012 in Markham, Ontario.  
 
It’s Twins! Cyrus and Luca Mehta, born to Kairas and Delna Mehta, of Mississauga, on November 15, 2012.  Congrats to big  
sisters, Maya and Sabrina and Grandparents, Adi and Beroze Anary and Soli and Dolly Mehta. 
 
ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
Our very own President of the OZCF, Firdosh Bulsara,  was awarded the Business Person of the Year Award 
by the Canada-Southern Africa Chamber of Commerce on Oct. 11, 2012 at their Indaba 2012 event.   
Congrats Firdosh!!  
 
Congratulations to our very own Viraf Savak Kapadia for being honoured with the Grant's Desi Achiever 
Award 2012. Viraf was among a select group of South Asian leaders in Canada to achieve this high honour. 
Viraf received this award for his invention, the ISMS (Inflight Safety Monitoring System) and his achievement in  
aviation technology. Way to go Viraf!  
 

IN MEMORIAM 
Pesi Engineer, husband of Perin, father of Jehangir Khurshid and Dinshaw brother of Villy (Karachi) grandfather of Fiona, Godrej 
and Kate passed away on Saturday October 27, 2012 in Mississauga, Ontario. 

Youth News…continued 
The insights provided by these student representatives was what made this event a true success. The over-whelming positive  
feedback and requests for this to be an annual event from both those in attendance and the representatives volunteering has  
influenced the decision to make this an annual event. Both committees would also like to thank the Kapadia family for sponsoring 
the pizza and pop. Last but certainly not least, a BIG Thank You goes out to all the high school students and their parents for  
making this event a successful one! We hope to see you all next year as well!  
 
IMPORTANT NOTE:  There are university and college booklets leftover from the fair that was held on November 18 and that if  
anyone would like to pick up any they will be available until the new year by contacting Jennifer Kapadia at 416-317-0046 or  
jkapadia6@yahoo.ca 
 

YOUTH COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS 
We’ve got Hiking in January and Family Fun Day in February!   
For more details, please join our email blasts by emailing us at youth.ozcf@gmail.com or join our group on Facebook –“ Young  
Zoroastrians in Ontario”. 
 
We look forward to see you come out to our events. 
Kind regards,Zeenia Kola, Youth Committee   
youth.ozcf@gmail.com 

Coomi Bhathena - Legacy of a Zarthushti  
 

Coomi Bhathena lived a true Zarthushti life. Born in 1910 in Jhansi, Coomi Aunty called Toronto home and 
was the heart and soul of the ZSO. Nobody has given so much of their time and effort toward the community 
as she has. Her courage has been remarkable and I've had the privilege to work with her for 25 years on the 
Muktad Committee. Every Navroze and Jamshedji Navroze she would take on the responsibility to cook for up 
to 400 people. Everything was a challenge to her and every challenge she met with success. She has cooked 
more meals than anyone in the community for all our functions combined.  
 
She supported every initiative from scouts to seniors to scattering grounds. When we decided to buy a plot of 
land at Glen Oaks Memorial Gardens to function as a burial ground for the Zoroastrian community, Coomi 
Aunty came up front with donating the entire $10,000 enabling us to do so. Her life was devoted to charity. As 

chairperson of the Senior's group- she even took a group of seniors to Los Angeles! 
 
Coomi Aunty’s charity resonates in India as well. The meagre amount she made sewing sadras, daglis and beading torans went to 
supporting the Dadar Madressa where she sponsored three Navars, to the clinic in Udvada and the luncheon programme for  
nassasals. 
 
She leaves behind six children, ten grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren. We were so happy to celebrate her 102nd birthday at 
the Darbe Meher this August as we have for the past 30 years.  We look upon Coomi Aunty as a true example of a Zoroastrian 
spirit of giving, striving and achieving.  
 
Ervad Bomanshaw Kotwal in parting sums up her life, “Coomi Aunty tamhe jyarey javso, mane tamoroo dil apee jajoo.”  
 

May her soul rest in eternal peace. 
Submitted by Putli Mirza 

mailto:jkapadia6@yahoo.ca
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UPCOMING LECTURE EVENT 
 
There will be two lectures each of about thirty minute duration at the Darbe Mehr on March 3, 2013 starting 4:30pm. Professor  
Richard Foltz the founding Director of Concordia Centre for Iranian studies will deliver a lecture entitled "Zarathushtra's World: What 
Can We Know About Ancient Indo-Iranian Society?" Professor Foltz (Ph. D. Harvard) is a historian of comparative religious  
traditions with a special focus on Iranian world. His research has highlighted the contributions of Iranian civilization to world  
history. Prof. Foltz is currently completing a book entitled  ‘Religions of Iran: From Prehistory to the Present,” which is due to be  
published in 2013. In all he has authored or edited eight books and over one hundred journal articles and other scholarly  
publications. His work has appeared in more than a dozen languages.  
 
The second talk will be delivered by Manya Saadi-nejad on the subject of 'Anahita: An Indo-European River Goddess" Manya Saadi
-nejad is an artist and scholar from Tehran, Iran. She has been living in Montreal since 2004, where she is a Lecturer at Concordia 
University. She holds an M.A. in Ancient Iranian Languages and Culture and is currently completing a Ph.D. at Freie University in 
Berlin, Germany. 

MOBEDYAR CEREMONY IN LONDON, ONTARIO 
 

On Roj Sarosh Mah Tir 1382 YZ, December 2, 2012,” Guloo Austin and 
Aspi Dorabjee were initiated as Mobedyars in London, Ontario under the 
watchful eyes of the representatives of North American Mobed Council 
(NAMC). 
 

As outlined by NAMC regulations, a “Mobedyar” is not a “Mobed”; nor a  
replacement of a Mobed. Mobedyar is an assistant to a Mobed. It is a  
Mobedyar’s role to assist a Mobed in his duties of performing various  
ceremonies (viz. Jashan, Afringan, Satum, Navjote, Wedding etc). Only in the 
absence of a Mobed, a Mobedyar can perform certain basic ceremonies like 
Jashan, Afringan, Farokshi, Satum and funeral ceremonies throughout North 
America. A Mobedyar cannot perform Wedding, Navjote or Inner liturgical 
ceremonies (Yasna, Visparad, Vandidad, Baj, Boi etc.). 
 

It took more than two years of extensive training under the mentorship of  
Ervad Tehemton Mirza for Guloo Austin and Aspi Dorabjee to complete 
NAMC requirements of a Mobedyar and to prepare for this initiation. 
 

The day started early for Guloo and Aspi. In preparation of this “Mobedyar” initiation ceremony and as set out by the NAMC  
protocol, Guloo and Aspi had to undergone a “Nahan” ritual, or a spiritual and physical purification process. During this Nahan, they 
chewed a “pomegranate leaf” and sipped “Nirang” while reciting “In khurram, in pakieatan, yozdathre ravanra” meaning “I drink this 
for the purification of my body; for the purification of my soul”.  They also recited “Patet Pashemani” (repentance of sins) to purify 
their mind in preparation for their initiation. 
 

Once physically, spiritually and mentally pure, they recited their basic compulsory prayers (farajyat) of Kusti, Sarosh Baj, Haaven 
Geh, Khorshed and Meher Nyesh.  Ervad Kobad Zarolia, President of the NAMC examined them in their competency in Jashan 
and Afringan ceremonies. 
 

Listing their community service and involvement, Guloo and Aspi were introduced by Ervad Tehemton F. Mirza to a congregation of 
about 40 Zarthostis of London, Ontario & surrounding areas and to the representatives of NAMC. 
 

As representatives of NAMC, Ervad Kobad Zarolia, Ervad Nozer Kotwal, Ervad Noshir Mirza and Mobedyar Khushroo Mirza had 
travelled long distances to examine the candidates and attend this ceremony. 
  

Guloo and Aspi performed a Jashan ceremony with offering reverence to the holy fire by reciting “Atash Nyesh”, followed by “Doa 
Naam Satayeshne” to offer homage unto Ahura Mazda, the Lord of Wisdom. As customary in London, Ontario congregation, the 
entire congregation stood in reverence to the holy fire while they recited these prayers.  Thereafter, they invoked the blessings of 
“Ahura Mazda” for thanksgiving, “Dahm yazad” for prosperity and “Sarosh yazad” for protection.  Finally, they blessed the  
congregation with “Aafreen”. To prove their competency, Guloo and Aspi alternated as “Joti” and they recited the “Dibacho” aloud 
for “Dahm” and “Sarosh” kardo. They also alternated in reciting the “Aafreen”.  The entire congregation joined in as they recited 
“Din no kalmo” and “Tandoorasti”. 

 
On satisfying themselves of Guloo and Aspi’s competency in the 
requirements of a Mobedyar as set out by NAMC, Ervad Kobad 
Zariolia presented them their “Mobedyar” certification and  
pronounced them “Mobedyars”.  The members of the  
congregation greeted the new “Mobedyars” with standing ovation, 
presentations and felicitations. 
 
Zarthosti ladies of London Ontario, under the leadership of  
Zenobia Anary and Zenobia Mirza, served a delicious seven 
course lunch and “Seev, Dahi and Ravo” to conclude this  
memorable and historic event. 
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DATES FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES  -  SECOND SEMESTER 2013 
                                                                                                     

Please note that the religious education classes for children will continue to be conducted at two locations as before; at the  
Darbe-Meher (MGDM) and at John Fraser Secondary School in Mississauga. The dates for the second semester at each location 
are as below: 
 
MGDM      JOHN FRASER SECONDARY 
January 20, 2013     January 20, 2013 
February 3      February 10 
February 24      March 3 
March 24 (Full-day)     March 24 (Full-day) 
April 7       April 7 
April 21      April 21 
May 5       May 5 
May 26 (full day)     May 26 (full day) 
 
Regularly scheduled classes at the MGDM run from 2:45-5:15 PM and at John Fraser Secondary School from 11:30 AM -1:30PM. 
 

The address for John Fraser Secondary School is 2665 Erin Centre Boulevard, Mississauga (near Erin Mills Town Centre).   
The closest main intersection is Glen Erin Drive and Erin Centre Boulevard. 
 

Parents of children registered in the classes are requested to be present at the general assembly, for the first class only, at  
respective locations at which their children are enrolled, for general instructions. 
 

Joint sessions will be held at the MGDM for children from both locations. On these days the scheduled activities may require the 
children and/or parents to be present from mid-morning to late afternoon. Exact timings and schedule of events for these sessions 
will be communicated closer to the date. 
 

Parents please note that our parent representative/catering coordinator for the MGDM location is Mrs. Dina Amroliwalla and for 
the John Fraser location is Mrs. Teenaz Javat. They will contact you with regards to the snack schedule for the children. Please  
extend your cooperation to them. 
 

In case any further clarification is required please contact the following: 
Ms. Kermin Mehta    (416) 446-1417  or    Mrs. Khurshid Engineer   (905) 828-8324 
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FEZANA Scholarship for Excellence 
Rayomond Dinshaw was selected from amongst 42 applications to receive the 20th Anniversary FEZANA Endowed Scholarship for 
Excellence.  Rayomond received a cheque for $3,000 towards his educational expenses for the 2012-2013 academic 
year.   Rayomond is an OZCF member and we are very proud of Rayomond’s achievement.  OZCF President Firdosh Bulsara  will 
present him with the cheque at an appropriate community function.   FEZANA scholarships are offered from the FEZANA  
Scholarship Fund as well as the Meharaban Dorab Kheradi Scholarship Endowment Fund. Congratulations and best wishes!  
   

Webinar on Religious Education Classes and Mobeds 
With great initiative, energy & dedication of Ervad Soli Dastur, supported by Jo Ann Dastur and Kersi Munshi, this novel approach 
to Religious Education is off to a great start. Power Point slides of selected topics are sent in advance by Ervad Dastur to all  
pre-registered participants. On the day of the class, participants from all over North America dial-in through a toll-free number and 
listen to the presentation while following the slides on PC in their homes. Time is also allowed for limited Q&A. There have been 10 
classes so far and the usual attendance has been about 100 per class. The classes are also recorded on Video U-Tube and are 
available on the web-link www.zoroastrians.net. For more details, interested parties should get in touch with Ervard Soli Dastur–
dastur@comcast.net. 

President’s Message — Cont. from Page 1 
You must have noticed the difference in the outdoor lighting at OZCF grounds. We have also enhanced the lighting along the  
driveway and installed reflectors on the gates. The Facility Management Committee is hard at work with cosmetic enhancements to 
the bathrooms in the house as well as regular maintenance to our heating and plumbing. 
 
We have more to achieve and will remain diligent in ensuring the value of OZCF Membership. If all of our existing members  
canvass to bring on board 2 new members to our Association in 2013, we would be a major force in no time at all! And, a gentle 
reminder to all to please ensure that your annual dues are paid at the earliest. 
 
Once again, I wish you all a very Happy & Prosperous New Year. 
Firdosh Bulsara, President 

“Cheers to a new year and another chance  

for us to get it right.”  Oprah Winfrey 

mailto:dastur@comcast.net
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HAPPY NEW YEAR - 2013  
  
Dear friends, 
  
I would like to wish you all the very best of health,  
prosperity and happiness in the New Year 2013.   
I would also like to extend my appreciation and thanks to 
all of my loyal clients for doing business with me and  
introducing your family, relatives and friends to seek  
unbiased advise from my office for the past 11 years.  
  
In the meantime, if you know of anyone (child or old) who 
is having some form of permanent disability and is under 
the age of 49yrs. then please contact me so that I can 
assist them with Govt. Financial assistance plans which 
are available.  
  
Thank you and have a wonderful New Year. 
  
Best regards. 
  
 

The OZCF 

Invites you for a fun-filled day 

at CASINO RAMA  

 

Date:  Sunday, January 13, 2013 

Time: 8:00 am pick up/drop back at 8:00 pm 

Cost: $15 for Members and $25 for Non-Members 
 

 Transportation to and from OZCF  

 5 hours stay at Casino Rama  (without Shows or 

Concert)  

 Group incentive = $10 Coin (=200 bonus points) 
 

Seats available on first come-first served basis.   

Please RSVP Havovi Bharda at havokev@hotmail.com 
 

 Everyone must carry a valid gov’t issued photo I.D.   

 Must be 19 year of age or older.  

 Ontario Law prohibits the consumption of alcohol and 

tobacco on buses  

 OZCF is not liable for any acts of negligence by the Bus 

operator or its employees and Casino Rama and its    

employees, resulting in all unknown, unforeseen,        

unanticipated and unsuspected    

injuries, damages, loss and   

liability and the consequences 

thereof. 

mailto:havokev@hotmail.com
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Photographs 
 

We will be taking pictures at functions and 
events for the purpose of sharing with our 
community through the Newsletter and on 
our website.  All pictures taken at functions 
and events are the sole property of the 
OZCF and may not be used without  
permission from the Board of Directors. 

OZCF Christmas Carnival 
 

Once again, children young and younger,  
participated in the annual Christmas Carnival, held  
December 9 at the ZRCC. Thank you to all the  
parents, kids, sponsors and volunteers for making 
our OZCF Christmas Carnival a smashing success. 
With over 50 kids and 48 adults, we were able to 
give our kids a great time in the true Christmas 
spirit.  Right from the carnival festivities like games, 
entertainment, photo with Santa, popcorn, candy 
floss and chocolate fountain to the breaking of the 
piñatas and gifts for all kids, the party was a blast 

with not one dull moment.  OZCF has raised over $1,100 after  
expenses on this event and thank the sponsors and donors for their 
generosity to make that happen. 
 

We are overwhelmed with emails and phone calls from parents 
thanking OZCF for having such a wonderful party for their kids. We 
have set a very high standard for our kids now and shall strive to 
make it bigger and better next year.  

 

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a 
Prosperous New Year! 

 
 

 

As the community grows—it is exciting to see 
folks turn out to support these events. Keep 
reading the Newsletter to know when events 
are coming!  Participate in these events with 
your family and friends and contribute to the 
exciting growth of the OZCF by volunteering!    
 

We need bright, outgoing, talented  
people LIKE YOU!  

Contact any member of the Board or Sub-
Committee TODAY at www.ozcf.com 

 
Accommodation  
London UK! 
 

Charming and  
spacious accommodation  
available in a welcoming  
family home located in  
Wimbledon, UK.  Located only 20 minutes from the 
centre of London and within walking distance to all 
amenities, including the District & Northern Line  
Underground, British Rail, trams and buses.  
 
Guidance is provided for getting around the United 
Kingdom, and a variety of room sizes are available 
at excellent rates!  

 
Tel: 011-44-20-8542-7195 

(home) 
 

    011-44-798-022-3874 
(cell) 

 
   011-44-20-8241-7150 

(fax) 
 

Email: 
freny@jasavala.plus.com 
 

mailto:www.ozcf.com
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“Jamva Chaloji”   - 1st Annual OZCF Food Fair 
 

On November 25, 2012 OZCF held its first annual food fair, called “Jamva Chaloji.” The intention behind the 
event was to keep alive Parsi culture, specifically its culinary aspect, and to introduce the younger  
generation to traditional foods that are rarely cooked in our modern Canadian kitchens.  
 
Vendors brought in homemade delicacies such as bheja cutlets, spicy sali pur Eedu, and patra ni machi, to 
name just a few. With over 100 items up for sale and around 16 vendors who came out, it was surely a  
successful, eventful day for the OZCF.  There were over 60 pre-orders for the items and over 400 people 
showed up at the food fair!   We were able to pull crowds not only from our community but others who relish 
Parsi Lagan Nu Bhonu and were sold out in about 2 hours.  We saw the interest, the purchasing power and 

excitement.  It was a win-win for all, our vendors, our community, 
our 100 Oakville Zoroastrian Scouts Group as well as OZCF who 
raised a handsome $3,300 in funds!  
  
Back by public demand, our next Food Fair - Jamva Chaloji II is 
scheduled on Sunday, March 3, 2013 so save the date and give in 
your orders in advance to avoid  
disappointment.  We are hoping to put 
forward a bigger and better menu!  
  
Jamva Chaloji everyone!! Bona-petit!! 
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